
Update to Low-Dose CT Scan Authorization Requirement   

 
Q: What is the purpose of this notification?  
A: Effective January 1, 2025, Neighborhood updated its authorization requirements for CPT Code 
71271.  
 
Q: What is the update? 
A: Prior authorization is no longer required for CPT Code 71271.    
 
Q: What does the code pertain to? 
A: The code pertains to computed tomography (CT) of the thorax, specifically low-dose CT for lung 
cancer screening without the use of contrast material.  
 
Q: What lines of business are impacted? 
A: This update applies to all lines of business.   
 
Q: Is this change reflected in the provider portal? 
A: Evolent’s portal will not reflect this change immediately. Providers should not submit 
authorizations for this code through Evolent. Although requests may be accepted, authorization is 
longer required. Neighborhood is working with Evolent to update their portal to align with this 
authorization update.  
 
Q: Where can providers find more information on prior authorization? 
A: Providers are encouraged to refer to Neighborhood’s Prior Authorization Search Tool for the most 
current authorization requirements.    
 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhpri.org%2Fproviders%2Fprior-authorization-reference-guide-search-tool%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cplowney%40nhpri.org%7C57c5660bd83f419722db08dd2c38ca60%7C55e096bca4044b1580cddc4cca6a5e64%7C0%7C0%7C638715344645990281%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7ijig112cmPGDjQy9%2B%2B6Faf6kfo1dg9FJLJKyUk%2FS7I%3D&reserved=0

